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BEFORE 

THE PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION OF OHIO 

 

 

In the Matter of the Application of   ) 

Ohio Power Company to Adjust its  ) Case No. 14-559-EL-ACP  

2012 and 2013 Baselines for Compliance ) 

With Section 4928.64, Revised Code  ) 

 

 

 

Correction to Findings and Recommendations of the PUCO Staff 

 

 

The Staff Review and Recommendations filed in Case No. 14-559-EL-ACP on June 4, 2014 had 

the following Staff recommendations: 

 

 V. Staff Recommendations 

 

 Following its review of the information submitted in this proceeding and other relevant 

 data, Staff recommends the following: 

 

  (1) That the Company be allowed to adjust its 2012 baseline for economic  

   development customers receiving discounts through the Company’s EDR 

   as well as customers that have a separate economic development   

   arrangement with the Company.  

 

  (2) That for its 2013 AEPS baseline the Company be allowed to adjust its  

   baseline for economic development customers receiving discounts  

   through the Company’s EDR.  

 

PUCO Staff has been informed by the Ohio Power Company (the Company) that the corrections 

the Company made in its exhibit A filed on June 3, 2014 reflect the fact that the Company is 

asking for the AEPS baseline for 2012 and 2013 to be adjusted only for customers receiving 

discounts through the Company’s Economic Development Rider (EDR) and not for customers 

that have a separate economic development arrangement with the Company. 

 

Staff finds the inclusion of only adjustments for economic development customers receiving 

discounts through the Company’s EDR preferable due to Commission review and approval of 

EDR cases.  Staff therefore believes that the Company’s proposal not to include the additional 

customers that have separate economic development agreements is reasonable. 
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Therefore the Staff recommendations are thus revised: 

 

V. Staff Recommendations 

 

 Following its review of the information submitted in this proceeding and other relevant 

 data, Staff recommends the following: 

 

  (1) That for its 2012 and 2013 AEPS baseline, the Company be allowed to  

   adjust its baseline for economic development customers receiving   

   discounts through the Company’s EDR.  

 

       



This foregoing document was electronically filed with the Public Utilities 

Commission of Ohio Docketing Information System on 

6/11/2014 2:44:27 PM

in

Case No(s). 14-0559-EL-ACP

Summary: Reply Correction to Staff Review and Recommendations electronically filed by Mr.
Mark C Bellamy on behalf of PUCO Staff


